
 

 

Town of Sanbornton ~ Recreation Commission~ Meeting Minutes 
November 10th, 2009 ~ 7:00 p.m. ~ Town Park  

  
Members: Corey Robinson, Chairman, Marc Cray, Heather Goodwin, Joel Smith, Tracy Wood, Andrew Livernois, 
Selectmen Representative and Juliana Lonergan, Coordinator. 
  
Meeting minutes from October 13th were reviewed with corrections noted.  
  
Before & After School: Program running smoothly.  Lonergan updated that a staff member will be completing First Aid & 
CPR this month.  
  
A Winter Celebration: Scheduled for Sunday, December 6th at Heritage Farm.  Canned goods & non-perishable items will 
be collected and divided between the two local food pantries.  Lonergan will work with the overseer of Welfare on setting up 
a tree for underprivileged families.  Santa has been reserved.  Lonergan will contact Mary-Ruth Scott to play holiday music 
once again.  
  
Halloween Party: The party took place on Saturday, October 31st and was a wonderful time.  Thank you to the WRHS 
Student Council for once again coming to help set up, run and clean up at the party.  Lonergan will send a letter to the 
school to acknowledge their students good deeds. Thank you to Walgreens and Wal-mart for donating items for this year’s 
party.  A good time was had by all that attended.  
  
Basketball: The K-2nd grade basketball program started last Saturday, at the WRMS. Due to lower numbers than expected 
the 1st and 2nd grade will combine times.  This will allow time for open gym for the older grades.  
  
Town Park:  Lonergan will contact Jim Bolduc to set-up a public hearing for the Town Park Master plan. Monday, December 
7th would be an ideal date. Location was discussed and Lonergan will request the gym at SCS for a start time of 7:00 p.m. 
 Once the date is finalized Lonergan will send out information via email, post on town website, newspaper ads, etc. 
 Goodwin requested a phone list to call community members to come attend. 
  
Budget: Lonergan presented at completed budget for review by the commission.  Commission members reviewed budget 
line by line. Motion:  A motion was made by Mrs. Wood and seconded by Mr. Robinson to discontinue purchasing trophies 
effective immediately for sports participation and offer certificates in place of. Discussion: Goodwin suggested have a binder 
available to purchase at a minimal fee for keep sake of certificates. Lonergan will look for binder and certificates that go with 
the sport being offered.  Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous  
  
Next months meeting is Tuesday, December 8th, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Park. 
  
Meeting adjourned at 8:42 p.m. 
  
Respectfully Submitted: 
  
Juliana E. Lonergan, Coordinator 
  
These minutes are subject to review and approval of the Recreation Commission. 


